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September 23rd, 2024 
MEDIA RELEASE 

Three Suspects Held, Boat Engines Recovered 

Central Division police have arrested three larceny suspects and 

recovered $85,000 worth of stolen items yesterday. 

 

Between 5 pm and 11 pm on 22nd September 2024, officers from 

the Couva Criminal Investigations Department (CID) and Couva 

Charge Room conducted an anti-crime exercise in the district. 

Acting on intelligence gathered stemming from a report of larceny 

that occurred on 21st September 2024, the officers arrested three 

suspects, aged 27, 31, and 34, from the Carli Bay area. 

 

The team also recovered the stolen items, which included two 

Yamaha 75-horsepower boat engines, together valued at $50,000, 

and a Yamaha 115-horsepower boat engine valued at $35,000. 

 

The operation was coordinated by Snr. Supt. Simon, Supt. Glodon, 

ASP Ablacksingh, Insp. Petti, and Insp. Sylvan, and was supervised 

by Sgt. Nelson. 

 

Investigations are ongoing. 
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